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Staff Training  
 

All teachers have met this week for a curriculum meeting with Miss Brambani our   
Curriculum Lead. Teachers looked at the updates to the curriculum in specific subjects 
to ensure they have a thorough understanding. We are always looking to update and 
adapt our curriculum and this year it has been revised based on the Ofsted research 
reviews.  
 
The leadership team along with English and Maths leaders have carried out English 
and Maths book looks this week where we have looked at a selection of books from 
each year group to ensure the high standards and expectations are being maintained. 
We were very impressed with all the learning that has taken place so far this year!  



Smartest Class of the Week 
 

This week Year 1, China Class are smartest class of the week! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

SAFEGUARDING 
 
HOME ALONE 
 
While every child is different, we wouldn't recommend leaving a child under 12 years 
old home alone, particularly for longer periods of time. Children in primary school aged 
6-12 are usually too young to walk home from school alone, babysit or cook for    
themselves without adult supervision. 
 
There’s no legal age limit for a child to stay home or go out alone but It’s against the 
law to leave a child alone if it puts them at risk. 
 
Here are a few points to think about. 
 
• Do you think they’re old enough? 
• How long could they cope on their own? 
• Can they deal with risks? 
• Will they behave responsibly? 
• Will they be safe? 
• More Importantly…. How does your child feel about being left alone? 
 
SAFETY STEPS FOR CHILDREN 
 
• Never open the door to strangers. 

• Never open the door to delivery people or service 
representatives. 

• Never tell someone on the telephone that the     
parents are not at home.  

• Do not talk about being home alone on social media 
websites.  

• Never leave the house without permission. 



Reception Activities 
 
A very busy week in Mexico class this week. The children have been making tortillas 
for Master Chef & split pin wind mills for design and technology. These activities have 
linked nicely with our little red hen topic.  
 
On Wednesday the children enjoyed a Mexican themed teddy bear’s picnic where they 
could bring their favourite teddy, taste some tortillas, guacamole, salsa and nachos & 
have a good whack of a piñata full of goodies. This was so much fun! The children   
enjoyed telling everyone about their teddy and why it was special to them. This linked 
to our all about me theme running through this half term.  

 
 

 
 



Black History Month 2023 

Throughout the month of October, Dean Field staff and pupils will be celebrating Black 
History Month. The theme this year is ‘Saluting Our Sisters’ This is to honour the 
amazing achievements and contributions of black women in various fields – from      
literature, music, science, politics, and social care to campaigners, nurses, and        
everyday heroes who have made a difference to our lives. 

Black History Month 2023 is a momentous occasion to recognise and celebrate the  
invaluable contributions of black  people to British society. Stay tuned on Seesaw for 
the fantastic activities children will be taking part in.  

Black History Month Poetry Competition 2023 
 

As part of National Black History Month, there will be a poetry competition. This is to 
honour the amazing achievements and contributions of black women in various fields – 
from literature, music, science, politics, and social care to campaigners, nurses, and 
everyday heroes who have made a difference to our lives. 
 
The competition is open to all primary, secondary, college, and university students 
across the UK, as well as members of the public who want to join in. We hope to     
recognise the significant impact of black women in a range of areas, while inspiring 
and empowering future generations. 
 
Our children will be learning about and celebrating black women who have made     
significant contributions in various fields.  
 
What do you have to do? 
 
Write a poem about a pioneering black woman who has made an impact in their     
chosen field, explaining why she is an inspiration to you. Remember, the poems don’t 
have to be about famous people; they can be about members of your family, women 
who have inspired you in your community, or even about you and your experiences as 
a woman or young person. We want you to get creative and have fun with it! 
 
All poems will be entered through the B:M 2023 website and they will be judged by a 
panel made up of experts from the world of poetry and literature, who will consider  
creativity, originality, and relevance to the competition theme. The judges will be    
looking for poems that capture the spirit of Black History Month and celebrate the 
achievements and contributions of black women. 
 
The winners will be announced on world poetry day which is celebrated on 21 March 
2024. 
 
In addition to the publication of the winning poems, 
the top 32 poems will also be   printed in a publica-
tion, providing further recognition for the poets and 
their works. 
To enter the competition, please give your complet-
ed poems to Miss Brambani by Monday 16

th
 Octo-

ber 2023. Remember your name and class on the 
back. We can’t wait to see what you come up with! 



Week commencing Monday 2nd October  

 

 
Right of the Week 

 
 
 

 
This weeks’ article is article 19 – the government must protect children from      
violence, abuse and being neglected by anyone 
who looks after them.  
 
At Dean Field, safeguarding is the top priority for 
all staff no matter what their job role is. All staff 
receive annual safeguarding  training to ensure 
they are aware of how to keep children safe and 
so that they can be kept up to date with new    
legislations. All staff liaise with our designated 
safeguarding leads (Mrs Pether, Miss Brambani 
and Mrs Stansfield) and work together to ensure 
that safeguarding pupils is always paramount.  



Charity Food Bin 
 
School have partnered up with Happy Days Charity to help the homeless in our           
community. If you would like to donate food items, toiletries, washing tablets, etc. 
please see the bin below with details of what is needed each week.  
 
We will put the bin outside each morning by the ramp at the school entrance, or you 
can bring items into the office at any time during the school day. 

 
Dean Field is proud to help the community in any way possible and show our children 
the value of kindness and giving to others. 

 
 

 

 
 



 
 

 

 
 

 
 
The PFA are meeting at the school house on Tuesday 
3

rd
 October at 1pm until 3pm to start the Christmas Fair 

planning this is open to any parents who would like to 
help out. 



SCHOOL LOTTERY 
 
Don’t forget to join our school lottery and be in with a chance of wining cash prizes up 
to £25,000, plus great bundles like the one shown here. 

The school lottery helps support our school so we can buy extra resources and do   
extra curricular activities. 

 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

LIONESSES WANTED 
 
Ovenden West Riding Junior Football Club @ OSCA FOUNDATION, Forest Cottage, 
are inviting any would be future LIONESSES to join their girls section, for the current 
playing season, any girl under the age of 10 
before August 31

st
 of this year will be        

welcome, any or no ability. 
 
For further information please contact Heath 
on 07961209093 or Nial on 07922089240. 



Polite Reminders 
 
 
 
Please drop Nursery children off after other siblings and pick up 
Nursery children first at the end of the day, due to the different 
times to the rest of school. Please be aware late collections will 
incur a charge. Children must be collected on time. Thank you. 
 

 
 
 
Please contact the school office if any of your contact details, address, 
children's medical details, etc. have changed. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Please be aware parents are not allowed to access the 
school car park when collecting or returning children before 
or after a medical appointment. 
 

 
 
Please ensure only children in Reception class or families with 
prams come through the side gate into school in a  morning. All 
other children should enter the school playground via the steps 
from the drive as normal. 

 
 

 
Please pay all school debts on time: 
Dinner money on a Monday morning for the week ahead. 
Breakfast and after school club on the first working day of the month 
for the month ahead. 
Trip money when allocated on school money system. 
Nursery fees by the date stated on the invoice. 
 
 
 

We do not allow smoking or vaping on our school site which           
includes the school drive or car park. 
 
 
Please do not let your child climb the wall at the front of school that 
surrounds the ramp. 



DIARY DATES 
 

DATE EVENT 

Tuesday 3rd October  Year 5 & 6 CAHMS Workshops 

Wednesday 4th October Year 6 Drug & Alcohol awareness Session 

Tuesday 10th October Year 5 Black History Month Event at Beech Hill 

Monday 16th October  Grandparent’s Day 2-3pm 

REMINDER: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate that any 
lunchboxes do not include nut products to protect the children in school 
with nut allergies. 
 

 

REMINDER: All school fees, dinner money, extended provision and 
Nursery need to be paid in advance. 
We do not offer any credit and there are no exceptions. 
Please pay fees on time. 



 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 92.4% 

China 84.7% 

Australia 94% 

Poland 93% 

Kenya 94.8% 

Brazil 95.2% 

Ireland 94.4% 

Total 92.5% 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Brazil class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to     
Kenya class for coming second. I am seriously      
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not hesitate 
to contact me. 
 
Many thanks,  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

 
  

Accelerated Reader – Reading      
Achievements this week 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You could help increase your class         
percentage by doing some extra reading on 
myON! There are thousands of books for 
you to choose from! If you need a  reminder 
of your login details, please speak to your 
teacher. Visit https://www.myon.co.uk/
login/ to start reading! 

POLAND 

Brazil 80% 

Poland 89% 

Australia 79% 

Ireland 79% 

Kenya 78% 

 

TT Rockstars Weekly Winners 
 

Year 2 – Drake C 
 
Year 3 – Amelia-Violet O 
 
Year 4 – Harper C 
 
Year 5 – Ollie C 
 
Year 6 – Lexi O 
 
Class Winner - Year 4 

 
 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/
https://www.myon.co.uk/login/


 

 
 

GOLD BOOK 

 
Mexico  

Reception 
 

Daisy L For always being engaged with learning. 

Alex K For super work in phonics and recognising, m, a, 
s, d, t. 

 
China  
Year 1 

Grayson W For fantastic map skills in Geography. 

Bella W For fantastic sentences in your story prediction. 

 
Australia 
Year 2 

Noah G For setting a great example of good listening and 
joining in. 

Chad H For brilliant joining in and better focus in maths. 

  
Poland  
Year 3 

 
 
 

Rogan M For fantastic listening and getting on with work 
straight away. 

Daniel I For an excellent piece of English work. 

 
Kenya 
Year 4 

  
 

Freya B For a fantastic rainforest description in English. 

Conor M For improved attitude in English. 

 
Brazil 
Year 5 

  

Sarah A For persevering in maths this week. 

Ollie C For being a role model pupil. 

 
Ireland 
Year 6 

Poppy B For superb achievement on Reading Plus. 

Annalise H For fantastic writing this week. 


